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 EEOC Issues Proposed Enforcement Guidance on
Harassment and Addresses LGBTQ and Racial Employment
Issues 
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  Sexual orientation, gender identity, and race continue to be widelydiscussed and politicized throughout the U.S. Issues related to theseprotected categories also continue to arise in the workplace. The  that willhelp employers address emerging issues related to these categories,including issues related to employee conflict at work.
For example, employers are dealing more frequently with issues related toemployees and customers intentionally misgendering and misnamingtransgender employees. The proposed EEOC guidance states that theintentional and repeated use of a name or pronoun inconsistent with theindividual’s gender identity (misgendering) as well as the denial of accessto a bathroom or other sex-segregated facility consistent with theindividual’s gender identity will constitute actionable sex harassment.
This new guidance is the first document the EEOC commissioners havevoted upon and issued on harassment since the agency’s "EnforcementGuidance on Vicarious Liability for Unlawful Harassment by Supervisors" in1999. If the new guidance is finalized, it will supersede the 1999 and priorguidance. 
Issuing this new harassment guidance has also been a top priority of EEOCChair Charlotte Burrows. The guidance is sub-regulatory — meaning it doesnot carry the weight of statutes or regulations — but it will be influentialduring EEOC investigations and litigation.
In addition to issues related to sexual orientation and gender identity, thenew guidance also discusses race, color, and national orientationharassment and gives examples. The guidance states that harassmentbased on traits or characteristics linked to an individual’s race, such astheir name, cultural dress, accent or manner of speech, and physicalcharacteristics, including grooming practices — such as harassment basedon hair textures and hairstyles commonly associated with specific racialgroups — would violate Title VII. The proposed guidance also discusses theways in which social media and electronic communications can affect termsand conditions of employment and thus constitute harassment. 
Employers should review the proposed guidance and, once it is finalized,update their no harassment policies and related trainings. The EEOC’sproposed guidance requires employers to provide effective anti-harassmentpolicies, complaint processes, and trainings. It will also help employers whoneed to respond to employee complaints of harassment. The proposedguidance is open for public comment through November 1, 2024.
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